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Editorial
Cuomo shouldn't accept deal on redistricting

March 6, 2012

The farce that is redistricting in New York state plays on. After showing once again that they are incapable of drawing fair, nonpartisan district lines that comport with basic democratic and constitutional principles, the Assembly and Senate are in the process of developing their own revised plans that are supposed to result in better maps now and a better process in the future. But New Yorkers have seen these guys operate and heard their promises before, and know they cannot be trusted.

It is a fundamental conflict of interest for partisan politicians to draw the lines that will determine their own and their party’s futures. Those outrageously shaped (“gerrymandered”) districts they come up with are designed to protect their seats and their party’s majority status — and they work. They’re the main reason why legislative elections are uncompetitive, with the re-election rate for incumbents around 95 percent.

We know there’s a better way — not just theoretically, but in practice. In an open process that involved the public, the good-government group Common Cause recently drew model maps that were compact and contiguous, that respected political boundaries and groups of common interest such as minorities.

Encouragingly, a magistrate appointed by a three-member panel of judges is now working on an alternative to New York’s gerrymandered congressional districts, and is using Common Cause’s maps as a reference. The same could be done for state legislative districts if necessary. And it is necessary.

Gov. Andrew Cuomo shouldn’t accept a deal with the Legislature that would bring slightly less gerrymandered districts now in return for promises of reform in the future. He has vowed repeatedly to veto any electoral maps not independently drawn and let judges draw them, and he should do just that. It wouldn’t remove the pressure for a constitutional amendment providing for an independent redistricting commission, as some reform advocates fear. It would increase the pressure, while yielding fairer and better maps for the next 10 years.
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